MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY APRIL 4TH 2017 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors J Fletcher,  M Blakeston (Mayor), G Lucas, M Rogers,  T Lee, S Poessl, A Croft, K Stack, S Fletcher, R Fraser, H Venter, C Scarlett, J Cooper, T Cooper, the Town Clerk Mrs C. Binnington  

Cllr K Stack informed council that he would be recording the meeting. 

The Mayor read out a statement regarding the recording of meetings.

The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency. 
64/17

Apologies for Absence:


Cllr P Rounding.
65/17
Declarations of Interest:


There were none.
66/17

Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:


There were none.

67/17
To note the resignation of Kate Wright and the casual vacancy for West Ward:


The clerk read out the resignation letter from Kate.  The Mayor thanked Kate for her commitment and contribution to the town council and it was agreed that a letter of thanks be sent. 

68/17
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of March 7th 2017:


Cllr S Poessl said that he would be voting against accepting the minutes as he did not realise that Cllr K Stack had been recording the meeting and that several other councillors and a member of the public also did not realise.  The Mayor took responsibility for this and apologised for not reading out the statement regarding recording of the meeting as he had heard Cllr Stack request permission and assumed that everyone else was aware.
Furthermore, Cllr Poessl continued that the Mayors statement prior to the start of proceedings was not included and neither was the fact that Cllr H Venter had been refused permission to apologise for her behaviour on social media as a letter from the ERYC had still been awaited.  
· Please note the Mayor has since asked that a copy of his statement be included in the minute book for posterity, as he agreed with Cllr S Poessl that a record should be maintained.

Cllr T Cooper said he could not see how councillors had agreed to review the publication scheme as it had not been emailed to everyone and he had not received a paper copy.  The clerk tried to explain that the scheme was available on the website, but Cllr Cooper said she had left that off the original agenda.  The clerk apologised for her error. 
69/17
Adoption of the Minutes of March 7th 2017:


The minutes were adopted with 10 in favour and 4 against.
70/17
Clerks Update:


There was none.  
71/17
Driffield MIU Campaign:

The clerk reported that whilst the CCG were planning to provide some kind of low grade minor injury cover at the Alfred Bean Hospital, the details were still to be confirmed and it was clear that it fell far short of the current MIU services.  The clerk, in consultation with the Mayor, had written to the ERYC Health and Scrutiny Committee requesting that they refer the decision to the Secretary of State for Health.  The council agreed that the this was the right thing to do.  It was agreed that a letter of thanks be sent to Cllr B Hall. 
72/17
ERYC Standards Committee – Cllr H Venter:

It was agreed with 11 in favour and 3 against that the council agree with the Standards Committee’s recommendation that Cllr H Venter submits a verbal apology to the council.  Cllr H Venter then read out her apology.


The motion to agree to the recommendation that the council undergo training in social media fell with 6 in favour and 8 against.  
73/17
Tour de Yorkshire Update:


The clerk reported that the bunting and the bikes were now being erected throughout the town on the planned route.

Cllr S Poessl noted that the advert for the race in the latest Best Pages had completely omitted Driffield and that people were asking why bunting was being erected when the race was not coming the to the town.


Cllr S Poessl also commented on a welcome banner for the Tour that featured a traditional Driffield term – ‘now then borr’, he had never heard of it and said it was not from Yorkshire.  Cllr M Blakeston explained that at the roadshow the organisers had encouraged towns to use dialects and to try to stand out and be different, and that this term of welcome was well known. Cllr G Lucas said she was very familiar with the term. Cllr S Poessl said comments had been made on Facebook calling for the person who erected it to be sacked.  The clerk asked if this was on Ranter Banter, Cllr Poessl replied he did not know as he did not go on Facebook but that he had been told.  Cllr M Blakeston said that the banner was obviously having the desired effect – in that it was not being ignored and sparking debate.  
74/17
To consider writing to the Police Commissioner requesting that the police remain based at Driffield Police Station:


It was agreed with 13 in favour and 1 against that a letter be written to Mr Hunter.
75/17
ERYC Parish Transport Champion:


It was agreed with all in favour that Cllr J Cooper remain the DTC representative.

76/17
To consider the procurement of professional health and safety advice:


Cllr S Poessl said that the services offered by MGM Health & Safety could be procured already from ERNLLCA, services we were already paying for.  Cllr T Cooper said the Tidy Team were already trained in manual handling etc, but clerk tried to explain that these courses did require renewal over time.  After considerable discussion it was agreed that the clerk contact ERNLLCA and assess what they can offer in the terms of health and safety advice and risk assessments etc.  

The clerk said she was concerned that the risk assessments had not been re-done (although reviewed annually) for ten years and that weaknesses had been highlighted at the last review meeting.  She felt that professional advice was required and that she did not have the level of skill in health and safety.  Cllr M Blakeston commented that health and safety should be the first item on every Personnel agenda.  The clerk agreed that she would ensure this happens.  
77/17
Highways: 
New dropped kerbs:  Cllr C Scarlett reported that she had sent an official complaint.
78/17

Responsible Financial Officers Report:



The enclosed report was agreed with all in favour.
79/17

Adoption of Minutes:

Planning – 13 in favour and 1 abstention
Allotment – all in favour 

Market – not quorate 

80/17

Correspondence:



Rev Marcus Ramshaw – Cllr H Venter.


ERNLLCA Newsletter



All were noted. 

81/17

Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

No comments.
82/17

Meeting re-opens.



There was none.
83/17

Delegates Reports:

Planning Workshop:  Cllr R Fraser reported on the planning workshop she attended with Cllr J Cooper.  All information would be sent to the planning committee. 
84/17

Date of Next Meeting:



AGM May 2nd 2017


Cllr K Stack ceased recording the meeting.

85/17
In view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted, namely the consideration employment law arrangements it was agreed with all in favour to exclude the press and public.
86/17
Adoption of the Personnel Minutes of March 7th 2017: 
Minute number 17/17 – Employment specialists:


Cllr C Scarlett went through the enclosed report.  Cllr S Poessl said that ERNLLCA could provide all the services listed by Elcons.  After considerable discussion it was agreed that the clerk ascertain what employment services ERNLLCA could provide and report back to the next meeting. 

The minutes were adopted with all in favour.



The meeting closed at 8.45pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………….  
Date:  ……………………………………
37
13

